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 WSWS Officer and Committee Report 
San Diego, CA Summer Meeting 2012
Office or Committee Name: Immediate Past President 

Officer or Chairperson Name: Vanelle Peterson 

Date of Preparation (include year):  August 19, 2012
Activities during the Year:   Sent congratulatory letters to the student winners of the paper and poster competition.  Also sent copies of the new edition of Weeds of the West to the 5 graduate students that correctly answered the question I asked in my Presidential Address.  Immediately after the annual meeting I spoke with Sandra McDonald about the Board’s decision to terminate the contract with her for the WSWS Noxious Weed Short course.  I also indicated that she could submit a proposal to the Board for review at the summer meeting.  I understand that she has done that.  

 I talked with Joe DiTomaso, Phil Banks, and a couple of other members about doing an electronic version of Weeds of the West. Based on those conversations I have thought perhaps it might not be what is needed.  Phil really got me thinking about the quality of the photographs and what they would look like if they were used for (if the originals are available) or were scanned in for an electronic version.  It would appear that many of them would not be good enough as is to use in an electronic version, at least compared with other digital resources available on the web and from other organizations.  So, in my opinion, (1) it would not be good to have a “second” rate publication using the original photographs from WSWS, or (2) it would take a larger effort to put together new images that would be of sufficient quality for an electronic version.

Another consideration is that many of the people buying the book seem to be okay with the paper edition.  Sales have dropped off over time but not as much as or as rapidly as we thought so maybe people are good with it as it is?  

I readily admit that I thought it would be easy to use the original photographs and make an electronic version.  I also admit that I would like not to take on a larger project if we need (and I think we do) to gather new images for an electronic version.  Call me naïve but that it where I am today…..  There may be a member who is dying to get involved and has the right skills to deliver a new, electronic version of WOW and market it well; we should find that member.

I plan to work with Phil on setting up the retirees reception on Monday prior to the annual meeting.  I will send an email to the WSWS members in November to ask for the names of recent retirees.  

Do the students want to hold a silent auction at the retirees reception like they did last year?
 Recommendations for Board Action: None
Budget Needs: None
Suggestions for the Future: None 

Suggested Changes in Operating Guide: I neglected to do this from the Operating Guide: “Prepares a cover letter to be sent to Secretary thanking Program Chair, Local Arrangements

Chair, and the hotel for the facilities.”  I don’t remember getting a letter from the Past President when I was Program Chair.  Has this been done in the past?  If no, I suggest perhaps this be deleted from the Operating Guide.
Name of Person Preparing This Report: Vanelle Peterson, Immediate Past President
� EMBED Word.Picture.8 ���









[image: image2.wmf] 

_1309246239.doc
[image: image1.png]






